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1. Introduction 
In the present competitive business environment, all organizations are to stand high in their business. In order to maintain their 
standards and qualities they should update their technical skill and knowledge in the changing world. Novel approaches are needed to 
survive in the competitive world. So organizations should encourage employees’ creative and innovative performance for 
accomplishing their targets. Workplace creativity is one of the critical factors in maintaining organizational competitiveness. Any 
organization should focus on adapting to changing environment and advancing technologies. Workplace creativity is generally framed 
in the context of organizational products, services, processes, and procedures and focuses on the production of new and useful ideas 
(Amabile, 1996; Oldham & Cummings, 1996; Zhou, 1998).Innovative behaviour involves both the generation and implementation of 
creative ideas within the work environment (Zhou & George, 2001). In this paper we focus on the role of some of the major 
antecedents of workplace creativity. This paper deals with predicting the role of employee’s motivation, cognitive style, job 
autonomy, self efficacy, and social support in organization towards employees’ creative performance.  
 
2. Employee Motivation 
The hallmark of outstanding creative achievement is a passionate motivation to generate creative thinking. It requires the 
determination and intensity that arise from strong motivation (Amabile, 1996). Employees’ motivation is   one of the main 
components in their creative and innovative work performances. Motivation is one of the leading factors for organizational growth. If 
motivation managed effectively, it will influence employees all organizational performance (Pareek, 2010).  
Intrinsic motivation refers to motivation stemming from the individual’s engagement in the task. When employees are intrinsically 
involved in their work, they are more likely to give their attention to the problems they encounter .Such attention lead the employees 
to engage in creative process through self-regulation (Kanfer,1990).The high degree of intrinsic motivation can influence employees 
creative performance (Amabile,1988; Shalley, 1995; Gupta,Singh,Kumar,Bhattacharya,2012). In effect, although abilities determine 
what a person is capable of doing in his or her work, intrinsic motivation is the cause of what he or she really does. It determines the 
degree to which an individual commits abilities and expertise to achieve a creative result (Dweck, 1986).Intrinsic motivation affects 
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Abstract: 
The business world is more competitive than earlier days. Ancient day’s business organizations were focusing on consumer 
satisfaction rather than employee performance, later it has been found that employees’ innovative and creative performance are 
also very important in achieving the expected heights of success. Now every organization is trying to maintain their standards 
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the employee’s decision to start and maintain the effort needed to be creative through the course of time (Tierney, Farmer, Graen, 
1999). A great deal of creativity research has been taken up on an intrinsic motivation framework where it has been proposed that 
individuals are most creative when they are excited about their work and interested in engaging in it for the sake of the activity itself 
(Amabile, 1996; Shalley & Perry-Smith, 2001:Zhou, 1998). The belief here is that creativity is more likely to appear when individuals 
are intrinsically motivated by their work. Thus most of the current theories that have considered the role of motivation in creativity 
agree that intrinsic motivation is beneficial to creativity. The study by Gupta (2011) indicates that people will be most creative when 
they are primarily intrinsically motivated, rather than extrinsically motivated by expected evaluation or the promise of rewards. 
Creative employees are more motivated by intrinsic factors such as interesting work, equitable pay, independence and responsibility 
and achievement. The appropriate motivational orientation for employees will help to enhance the emergence of innovative and 
creative ideas (Gupta, 2011). 
 Certainly, creative efforts may be extrinsically motivated; extrinsic motivation refers to motivation stemming from factors outside the 
task, such as rewards or compensation (Amabile, 1996). Signal theory suggests that attention is given to what is rewarded and valued; 
therefore, if creativity is shown to be valued through rewards, it will follow. When innovative work processes is rewarded by the 
organisation through monetary or other extrinsic means, individuals may be more motivated to be actively involved in such processes. 
Extrinsic motivation has an incremental effect on creativity (Eisenberger & Rhoades, 2001). This can be explained in terms of  learned 
industriousness theory (Eisenberger, 1992), in which individuals learn which performance dimension lead to rewards and are 
motivated to perform them accordingly. Extrinsic motivation can moderate the relationship between creativity and self efficacy and 
also creativity and perseverance (Prabhu, Sutton, & Sauser, 2008). 

 Proposition 1 a: Intrinsic motivation is positively correlated with employee’s workplace creative performance. 
 Proposition 1 b: Extrinsic motivation is positively correlated with employees creative work performance. 

 
3. Self Efficacy  
Bandura (1997) defines self-efficacy as a person’s belief that he or she can perform success- fully in a particular setting. The concept 
of self-efficacy falls along a continuum from general to specific. Self-efficacy refers to an individual's beliefs in his or her capabilities 
to organize and execute the courses of action required to produce the desired results in a variety of circumstances. The generalized 
form of self-efficacy represents a judgment of how individual can perform across a variety of conditions. Self efficacy appears to 
significantly influence employee creativity. As a major element in the social learning theory of Bandura (1977, 1978), self-efficacy 
refers to an individual’s belief in one’s competency to perform a specific task. According to social cognitive theory, achieving a high 
level of self-efficacy requires that an individual can visualize an excellent performance in a given situation. Additionally, self-efficacy 
may influence employee creativity .Self-efficacy lead employees’ initial preference of actions and thus high self-efficacious 
individuals will likely to take on more challenging activities involving new and creative practices. Individuals with high self-efficacy 
are able to enhance the motivation, cognitive resources, and courses of action needed to face situational demands. They use most of 
their time on creative cognitive processes in problem recognition as well as the   idea generation, and they make greater efforts to seek 
sponsorship for ideas and produce prototypes. Therefore, they are able to perform specific tasks successfully and achieve 
organizational innovation goals in the face of obstacles. (Bandura, 1994, 1997). The subjective relational experiences create the 
motivational force for self-efficacy that fosters engagement in innovative behaviours at work. The employees with stronger self-
efficacy engage in higher levels of creative work, and they exhibit more creativity in their work .Innovativeness requires constant 
sense of efficacy to carry out creative performance when they demand prolonged investment of time and effort, progress is 
discouragingly slow, the outcome is highly uncertain, and creations are socially devalued when they are too incongruent with pre-
existing ways. Bandura and Schunk (1981) state, that “a sense of personal efficacy in mastering challenges is apt to generate greater 
interest in the activity than is self-perceived inefficacy in producing competent performances”. Their test results indicated that self-
efficacy is positively related to intrinsic motivation. Moreover, intrinsic motivation is essential for employee creativity (Amabile, 
1988; Amabile, Hennessey, Tighe, 1994; Tierney, Farmer Graen, 1999). 
Employees psychological capabilities, especially, self efficacy carries major role in employees’ creative performance (Gupta, 2012; 
Jain & Sharma,2012; kumar & Cevahir, 2010).Similarly, Tierney and Farmer (2002) explain that creative efforts require an internal, 
sustaining force that drives individuals to persist in the face of challenges of creative work. Ford (1996) includes self-efficacy beliefs 
as a major motivational element in his model of individual creativity. Self- efficacy focuses on how individual can produce creative 
outcomes and its relation with one’s psychological need for competence. The research conducted by Tang and Chang (2010) reveals 
that self efficacy positively affects employees’ creativity and it also enhances their confidence which is necessary to maintain creative 
performance. So individuals’ capabilities, confidence, and expectations of outcomes are affected by their self efficacy. Individuals 
who have high level of self efficacy feel more confident, which in turn influence their creative performance. The research conducted 
by Hsu & Fan( 2001) reveals that self efficacy has an impact on employees’ innovative behaviour. Especially in the service setting, 
employees’ innovative behaviour is the result of customer interactions; they need to creatively solve customers’ problems and 
complaints. Employees with a high level of self-efficacy demonstrate a high level of innovative behaviour at work. Self-efficacy is an 
effective predictor of creative outcomes across different settings, such as manufacturing (Tierney&Farmer, 2002), information 
systems development (Yan & Cheng, 2009), schools (Beghetto, 2006; Kumar & Lal), and insurance sector (Gong, Huang, & Farh, 
2009). 

 Proposition 2: Employees self-efficacy is positively correlated with employees creative work performances. 
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4. Cognitive Style 
Cognitive style involves stable individual differences in organizing and processing information and experiences, and has been found to 
be consistent across time and situations, and independent of abilities, skills, and intelligence (Messick, 1984).Cognitive style 
determines the degree of flexibility and imagination that people have to face up to their problems. It is the product of an individual’s 
genetic inheritance and the experiences and interactions of the individual in the external environment. Creativity can be associated 
with cognitive style in a way that, creativity is an expression of ways in which information in the environment is processed and 
manipulated. Cognitive style most conducive to creativity is characterised by the facility to understand complex problems and the 
ability to break away from mental schemes while resolving a problem (Amabile, 1988; Ford, 1996; 
Woodman,Sawyer,&Griffin,1993).A cognitive style oriented towards pursuing “new cognitive pathways” (Amabile, 1988) or 
divergent thinking (Woodman et al., 1993), is necessary for creative production. It was noted that individuals with more innovative 
and creative cognitive styles would enjoy approaching tasks in different, original and undisciplined ways (Kirton, 1976; Miron, Erez, 
& Naveh, 2004). Creative thinkers have a strong preference for thinking originally and coming up with new ideas. Thus employees 
with creative cognitive styles would be more likely to be creative at work. (Miron et al., 2004). 
According to Kirton (1976), individuals prefers to solve   problem in different ways .He introduced two different styles of problem 
solving approach namely innovative style and adaptive style. The adaptive style individuals remain concerned about norms of the 
group and they like to work within the structure. The innovative style individuals seek and integrate diverse information, redefine the 
problems and generate ideas likely to deviate from the group. The findings of Martinsen (1994) suggest that both cognitive style and 
probability of success can jointly lead to produce motivation for the creative performance. The systematic and intuitive problem 
solving style may directly influence employees’ workplace innovative performances (Scott & Bruce, 1994). In organizational context, 
there exist so many processes involving judgment, decision making, and problem solving. So organizations should encourage the 
employees to perceive the old problems in novel and different ways, which in turn can help to produce innovative outcomes (Das, 
2003).  

 Proposition 3: Employees cognitive style is positively correlated with their creative performance. 
 
5. Job Autonomy  
Job autonomy can be  defined as the extent to which employees have a major say in scheduling their work, selecting the equipment 
they will use, and deciding on procedures to be followed (Hackman & Lawler, 1971). Autonomy refers to the extent to which 
employee can determine the pace, sequence, and methods to accomplish his/her tasks .Job autonomy provides employees with the 
essential freedom and empowerment for tasks, thus creating the intrinsic motivational state needed for creative tasks (Hennessey & 
Amabile, 2010; Shalley, Gilson, & Blum, 2000).It facilitates to explore new opportunities and to plan so as to be innovative, and is 
prerequisite for generating ideas. Managers therefore have to ensure that employees have the necessary degree of autonomy for 
innovation to emerge (Lee, 2008).  
 Autonomy is positively related both to the generation and testing of ideas (Krause, 2004) and innovation implementation (Axtell et 
al., 2000). Jobs with little discretion in how, when, or where work is accomplished may stifle an employee’s job creativity (Liu&Chen, 
2010). Innovation is positively related with employee’s participation in decision making. If employees get provision to express their 
views and ideas related with new product and services, it   can help to make more creative outcomes in the organization. 
Decentralization in workplace can positively influence employee’s creative performance (Prakash & Gupta, 2008).Providing freedom, 
independence and discretion in carrying out the tasks of the job to the employee results with increased self confidence, motivation and 
will that ultimately leads to higher levels of creativity and performance (Gunduz & Gunsel, 2011). Autonomy helps employees to 
tackle problems related with their job in innovative manner (Das, 2003). 
  Amabile’s (1988, 1996) componential theory of creativity traditionally emphasized the role of work environment autonomy in 
improving one’s creativity. These findings are consistent with self- determination theory, which maintains that employees become 
more creative in an autonomy-supportive environment that incorporates employees’ perspectives, recognizes their feelings, provides 
job-related choices and information, and minimizes the use of pressure and demands (Deci &Ryan, 2000).   
 Both self-determination theory (Deci & Ryan, 2008) and componential theory of creativity (Amabile, 1988) identify autonomy as 
conducive to employee creativity. Oldham, and Cummings (1996) and Zhou (1998) demonstrated that the non controlling (autonomy 
supportive) supervisory style, characterized by the absence of close monitoring and provision of developmental feedback, encourages 
employees to be more cognitively flexible and persistent in identifying creative ideas and solutions.. Amabile and Gryskiewicz (1989) 
showed that autonomy is the most important aspect of the work environment that fuels individual creativity.  
Perceived autonomy facilitates creative performance, as it helps improve individual adaptability and proclivity in the creative process 
(Ryan & Deci, 2000). Creativity researchers have established that creativity increases when employees experience high autonomy in 
the process of fulfilling their job responsibilities or when they develop a sense of control over their work processes and outcomes 
(Amabile & Mueller, 2007). The organization like ‘boundary less’ brainstorming culture  help to generate creative ideas, which means 
organization should be favourable and effective for gathering creative ideas and implementing  selected ideas efficiently. (Khandwalla 
& Mehta 2004).Gecas (1989) reviewed a series of studies of precursors of self-efficacy: a general finding was that the greater the 
freedom experienced at work, the more likely the employee was to value individual freedom and self-direction, to be more 
intellectually flexible and to have greater self-efficacy which leads to creative outcome. Through decentralisation, employees can get 
freedom in their decision making process, which directly facilitates innovations (Sahay & Gupta 2011). 

 Proposition 4: Employees job autonomy will be positively correlated with employees creative work performance. 
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6. Social Support in Organization 
Social support in organization carries important role in employee’s creative behaviour. Caplan (1974) suggests that social support 
systems consist of continuing social aggregates that provide individuals with opportunities for feedback about themselves and 
validations of their expectations of others. Organizational social support can be defined as the degree to which individuals perceive 
that their well-being is valued by workplace sources, such as supervisors and the broader organization in which they are embedded 
(Eisenberg, Singhalber, Vandenberghe, Sucharski, & Rhodes, 2002 Ford, Heinen, & Langkamer, 2007). General work support is the 
degree to which employees perceive that supervisors or employers care about their global well-being on the job through providing 
positive social interaction or resources (Kossek, Colquitt, & Noe, 2011). House (1981) defines social support as an interpersonal 
transaction involving one or more of the following: aspects namely emotional concern (liking, love, and empathy), material aid (goods 
or services), information (about the environment),and appraisal (information relevant to self-evaluation).Finally we may summarize 
social support in organization as, individual perceives support from supervisors, coworkers or any authorities at needed situations.  
Supervisor support and coworker support have frequently been considered as source of workplace social support (Israel, House, 
Schurman, Heaney, & Mero, 1989). Supervisor support influences to increase creative behaviour by increasing employee’s interest at 
work (Oldham & Cummings, 1996). It is a predictor of employee’s creative behaviour, through intrinsic motivation. Perceived support 
for individual creativity from leaders or supervisors or from the organization in general appears to increase the likelihood of creative 
outputs. The social settings characterized by support for creativity encourage idea generation by receiving ideas in an attentive and 
receptive way, evaluating ideas in a fair and supportive way, and being willing to try out new ideas (Egan, 2005).When a supervisor 
interacts as a good role model, facilitates  for the goal setting process, giving values to  employees contributions, and  thus enhance 
confidence in their work group (Deliello, Houghton,&Dawley, 2011).Leadership and employees creativity  are positively correlated 
(Gupta ,2012).Transformational leadership qualities like maintaining  good communication and interaction with subordinates would 
positively affect  employees’ creativity. The supervisor’s everyday interactions and better understanding of their subordinates can 
influence employees’ creative performance (Gupta, Kumar, & Bhattacharya, 2012). 
 The support from co-workers may positively influence the level of individual creativity. In addition, when individuals experience 
mutuality in their relationships with their co-workers, they are able to learn from each other and fulfil their needs for personal growth 
and development (De Rue & Morgeson, 2007), which are essential in reinforcing the beliefs they hold about their capability to 
complete tasks in creative and innovative ways (Park, 2002). The work relationships among employees within the organization are 
strongly related to their creative performance. Supportive co worker relationships also involve helping each other, showing smart 
solutions and ideas, thereby encouraging vicarious experiences which lead to creative performance. The perception of creative support 
from co-workers may increase the extent to which individuals identify a creative role for themselves in the workplace (Kossek et al, 
2011). When employees believe they have the ability to be creative and have an expectation of creativity, they are more likely to 
engage in creative behaviours (Farmer et al., 2003).The support from other individuals in the workplace generally lead to employee 
creativity. The mere presence of creative co-workers may enhance individual creativity (Diliello, 2011).The supervisor and 
subordinate interaction is the key factor of organization’s growth and development. The support and sincerity in supervisor-
subordinate and peer-related relationships enhance employee’s job satisfaction and it may influence employees creative work 
performance (Biswas, 2011).The study of Vedamanickam (2001) found positive correlation between decentralization and workplace 
innovativeness. This indicates that flexible organization structure and good interpersonal relationship in the organization will influence 
employees creative work performance. These studies reveal that both supervisor and co workers support are important for employee’s 
creative performance. 

 Proposition 5 a: Supervisor’s support will contribute to employees’ workplace creative performance. 
 Proposition 5 b: Co- workers support will contribute to employees’ workplace creative performance. 

 
7. Contributors of Employee’s Workplace Creative Performance 
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8. Implication 
In the present study, we tried to focus on the importance of some major contributors of employee creativity.  These predictive factors 
consist of both individual and organizational factors such as self efficacy, autonomy, cognitive style, motivation and social support in 
the organization .Apart from these, other factors may also influence employee’s workplace performance. The individual factors like 
self efficacy, cognitive style and motivation may have a direct influence on the creative performance of the individual.  When the 
employee realizes own potential, it makes him/her to think of new ways while facing problems.So organization should provide 
necessary circumstances for realising employee’s potentials and skills in the workplace. Ideas and performance result in task 
performance.  Specific thinking style may help to solve problems creatively and help in judgment and decision making process. If 
employees get freedom to express their ideas and opinions before the authorities, it would be helped to employees creative work 
performance. The surveillance of the authorities may negatively affect employees’ creative performance. The organization should 
provide appropriate freedom for employees on their performance and accomplishment of their task. Individual’s internal motivation or 
interest leads to creative behavior. Employees work motivation and job commitment can be enhanced through recognition from the 
authorities and effective appraisal for their achievements. The emotional, informational and appraisal support from the supervisors and 
coworkers can help the individuals to enhance their creative work motivation. Creating a supportive environment at work can facilitate 
employee’s creative performance. The employee-supervisor relationship in the organization carry important role in maintaining 
organizational growth and success. The internal communication between employees and supervisors is highly relevant in successful 
survival of the organization especially in the current competitive business environment. The organization should provide proper 
opportunities to build up well supportive and understanding relationship among the employees. The mutual respect and recognition 
from the co workers also significantly influence employees creative work performance.   This article explicates the importance of 
creativity as a tool to build a settled and competitive organization. Future researches may be carried out to identify predictors of 
creative performance as well as to explore the processes related to creativity and performance.   
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